VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Regular Meeting

October 13, 2009
5:30 PM

A Regular Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on October 13, 2009 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:
COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford

Terri Racher

Samuel Seely

Kimberlee Smith

EMPLOYEES:

Janet Verna
Turner Wilson
VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

William E. Hignight, Mayor
The Mayor pro-tem, Terri Racher, called the meeting to order.

 Pledge of Allegiance

FIRST ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers
The Mayor pro-tem stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.
The Mayor pro-tem asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.
Councilor Bradford asked about the $100.00 spent on Library office supplies.

The Clerk stated she did not know what specific office supplies had been purchased. 

No other questions were asked.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA 
Approval of Minutes
The Mayor pro-tem asked for a motion to approve the Minutes from September 30, 2009.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve the Minutes from the Special Meeting on September 30, 2009 with corrections.
Councilor Smith seconded the motion.

Councilor Seely made note of a correction half way down on page 3, agenda item: 2010 Census Partnership Agreement, correcting the word “confidentially” to “confidentiality”.
Councilor Bradford asked if the Appreciation Dinner for the Volunteers would be held on October 27th as previously discussed.
The Clerk stated that the Appreciation Dinner had been postponed because Joe Mayhill would be having surgery and Lee and Patsy Mulkey were busy with moving so they both would not be able to attend the dinner. 
The Clerk stated it had been decided to move the Appreciation Dinner to early December when both Joe and Lee would be able to attend.

The Mayor pro-tem called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.
Councilor Racher: Yes

Councilor Smith: Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Seely: Yes

None Opposed.
Motion Passed.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Resolution #09-10 regarding the 2011-2015 Infrastructure Capital Improvements Plan

The Mayor pro-tem stated the approval of the 2011-2015 ICIP had to be made by resolution.  
Councilor Bradford made a motion to approve Resolution #09-10 regarding the 2011-2015 Infrastructure Capital Improvements Plan.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor pro-tem asked if there were any questions.

The Mayor pro-tem stated that it was the same document as last year except the dates were corrected.
The Clerk stated she had forgotten to include the resolution on the agenda at the last meeting when the ICIP had been approved.  She stated it was only a formality required by the Department of Finance. 

The Mayor pro-tem called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.
Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor Racher: Yes

Councilor Smith: Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

None Opposed.
Motion Passed.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Public Works Update-Turner Wilson
Mr. Wilson stated everything in Public Works was going well.
Water:

Mr. Wilson stated David Tracey had been working on the list of items that had been postponed during the summer months due to the Huey Lane Project.  He reported they were beginning to catch up on all the postponed work.

Natural Gas:

Mr. Wilson stated the Natural Gas System was running well.

Trash:

Mr. Wilson stated he was still waiting on the parts to make the repairs on the trash compactor.

Wastewater:
Mr. Wilson stated the Village received notification that its Discharge Permit for the Wastewater Treatment System was in the final stages of approval. He said that there were around 50 terms and conditions that the Village would be required to meet.   He stated the terms and conditions consisted of monitoring everything the State required of a wastewater treatment system.   He said the terms and conditions were reasonable, although there were certain things that he was not familiar with.   He said he had tried to contact the Rural Water Association to have his questions answered but had only been able to leave a message.  He stated the required nitrate level for the drip system would be 2.0 milligrams per liter.  He stated there would be no problem meeting the requirement with our treatment equipment.
Mr. Wilson asked if there were any questions.

Councilor Seely asked if Cone Construction would be completing the unfinished contract items.
Mr. Wilson replied the engineer was trying to work out the details of what items Cone would complete and what items would go to the new contractor. 

The Clerk stated that she had not recently heard from the engineer, but there were several items that needed to be completed before they would be able to move forward with putting the project out to bid.

The Clerk informed the Council she had submitted the “estimated costs” for the project at $1,400,000.00.

The Clerk stated she had also submitted a “drawdown schedule” for nine months of construction.  She stated the two documents had completed the requested items NMFA needed to process the grant agreement. 
Mr. Wilson told Councilor Seely that Cone would not complete the balance of the project, and the engineer would come to an agreement with Cone on how to finalize the unfinished items in the current contract. 
Pond:

Mr. Wilson stated he had been having problems keeping the Pond full and had not been able to isolate the problem. He stated there were no signs of a leak, and he would continue to work on resolving the problem.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor

The Mayor pro-tem stated the Mayor had not given her any specific discussion items although the Clerk had a few announcements to make.

The Clerk announced the meeting on October 15, 2009 for Bio-Terrorism would begin at 6:00 pm.    

The Clerk stated she would be absent from October 14th -16th as she was attending the Clerk Academy in Albuquerque on those days.   
The Clerk stated she would leave all the power point equipment out for the speaker to use in case it was needed.
The Clerk stated that the Deputy Clerk would let Mrs. Harelson in at 5:00 pm to set up and requested someone from the Council lock the building after the meeting was over.

The Clerk mentioned that the Mayor would not be back from his trip in time for the next meeting scheduled for October 27, 2009.  She stated before he had left on his trip he had decided to move the meeting to Thursday October 29. 2009.
The Clerk stated she did not know the date for the Electronic Recycling in Ruidoso.
Councilor Bradford stated she would get that information for the Deputy Clerk
The Clerk stated she would have the Deputy Clerk post the flyers to let the public know the dates for the event.
The Clerk reported she had been notified by Brad Gage, Fire Chief, that the Fire Department would not be receiving the FEMA funding for the new station. She stated the application had been rejected during the evaluation phase due to other applicants having more “shovel ready” projects than the Corona project.
The Mayor pro-tem asked if there were any other questions.
The Mayor pro-tem asked who was planning to attend the Bio- Terrorism Meeting on Thursday evening.

Councilor Seely stated he would probably attend the meeting.

Councilor Bradford stated she would attend but there was a chance she would not make it in time.

The Clerk asked the Council to please let the Deputy Clerk know if they would not be able to attend the meeting so the keys could be given to Mrs. Harelson to lock the building.
The Mayor pro-tem asked Paula Crane if she had a question for the Council.
Ms. Crane inquired about the status of the contract with the Cougar Mountain Ranch Mutual Domestic Water Users Association.  

The Mayor pro-tem stated the CMRMDWUA had received a letter from the Department of Finance giving them instructions as to what would be required before approval of the transfer of assets could be granted.   

The Mayor pro-tem stated the Water Users Association would have to meet the requirements before anything could proceed. 
Ms. Crane stated it did appear like progress was being made.

The Mayor pro-tem stated some progress was obviously being made through DFA.

Ms. Crane thanked the Council for answering her question.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Adjournment
Councilor Seely made a motion to adjourn.

Councilor Smith seconded the motion.
The Mayor pro-tem called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford:  Yes
Councilor Seely:  Yes
Councilor Smith: Yes
Councilor Racher Yes
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.
Approved

__________________________
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